LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 13TH NOVEMBER, 2006, AT 8pm IN THE VILLAGE HALL. LITTLE WENLOCK.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Mr. G. Chancellor in the Chair, Mrs. H. Betts, Mrs. S.Hutchison, Miss J. Seymour and Mr. J. Roberts.

Clerks: Mrs. S. hedges and Mr. J. Marcham.

597) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
There were no apologies.

598) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr. J. Roberts declared an interest in ITEM 6, the planning application.

599) 
minutes of the parish council meeting held on 9TH OCTOBER 2006. 

It was resolved that the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 9th October 2006 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

599) PARISH CONCERNS.

No parishioners were present and no concerns expressed.

600) CLERK’S REPORT.

The contents of the Clerk’s Report were noted and the following issues discussed or action taken:
REGISTRABLE INTERESTS:
All Councillors signed the “Declaration of Acceptance of Office” form.

FLYTIPPING:

Cllr. J. Roberts listed incidents of flytipping.  The Clerk to inform Telford & Wrekin Council.
MINERALS DEVELOPMENT PLAN:
Cllr. G. Chancellor will prepare a draft response to present at the next meeting.

NHS STRATEGIC SERVICE PLAN:

Cllr. J. Seymour will head up a report in response to the plan.

SALC:
It was agreed that the clerk should attend the three evening courses and the Saturday course at a cost of £15 and £30 respectively.  I was also agreed that the clerk applies for the Clerks’ Training Bursary Scheme. 

SOCIETY OF LOCAL COUNCIL CLERKS:

It was agreed to wait and see if there was enough suitable information from SALC and review the situation in due course.  The clerk was also to seek further information.
COUNCIL VACANCY:

As there are to be elections in May 2007 it was decided that there was insufficient time to have an election before then.  It was decided to use the Community Newsletter to inform the electorate that there would be vacancies for new Parish Councillors and to invite members of the community to attend Parish Council meetings to find out more about what the Council does.  Councillors were also willing to discuss with the electorate the value of being a Parish Councillor and the hope that the Council’s momentum of achievement in such areas as the taxi vouchers, roadside tree planting, quality status could be maintained.

It was agreed that until the May elections 3 councillors would constitute a quorum.

R.A.F COSFORD:

A letter had been received from Mark Pritchard M.P. seeking the Council’s support for R.A.F. Cosford.  The clerk was to respond stressing the Council endorsed all efforts in supporting R.A.F. Cosford.

BADMINTON:
The Council received a letter from Mr. & Mrs. Goodman concerning using the Village Hall for badminton.  It was felt that whilst the Council supported all community activities it was a matter for the Village Hall Committee.

COUNTRYSIDE ALLIANCE – POST OFFICE:

It was agreed that the Clerk would write Jim Fitzpatrick M.P. to express the Council’s support for rural Post Offices.

601)
PLANNING
To consider planning application number W2006/1278; erection of an agricultural workers dwelling (outline).

The Council noted that this was development in the open countryside and would only be acceptable if it had a permanent agricultural occupancy restriction. Under these circumstances the Council would not have an objection to the application for outline planning permission.
602) BOROUGH LIAISON

Mineral Development Plan: Cllr. G. Chancellor will draft a response.

Waste: Cllr. H. Betts presented a draft response which was accepted.  The Clerk agreed to deliver it to Derby House on the 14th November.

Consultation on NHS Strategic Service Plan
Cllr J Seymour reported that the Borough’s Scrutiny of the Consultation Document on the NHS Strategic Service Plan was now in its final stages and would be commenting on 4 main areas:

             a).        The Consultation and its effectiveness
            b).        The Financial Situation

            c).        Paediatric Services

            d).        Urology Services

 Cllr Seymour then spoke about each of these in turn.     

Consultation:   She said that this seemed to be “full of holes” as evidence had been established that one statutory consultee had not been consulted at all and other key stakeholders, such as the ambulance services, had not been approached before publication even though the proposed changes would clearly impact on them. 

Financial Situation:   Apart from some efficiency savings, the Hospital Trust’s main hope of recovering from its £M34 deficit is through the new Payment by Results scheme which has been brought in by the Government.  This means that all hospital services will be paid for through the Primary Care Trusts (PCT’s) at a national tariff rate.   Some hospitals would lose out on this and others would benefit.   The Shrewsbury and Telford Hospital Trust is one of those that will benefit.   However, the PCT’s will get no extra money to cover this and yet there is no substantiated evidence in the Consultation Document as to what impact this will have on those services provided by the PCT’s and how this will be addressed.    Furthermore, although the 2 Service Reconfigurations are supposed to be more or less cost neutral, it is not felt this is supported by the evidence. 

Paediatric Services:   The proposal to downgrade the Paediatric Department at the Princess Royal Hospital from a medical led to a nurse led unit from 9 pm to 9 am is causing particular concern in Telford.   It is feared by some paediatricians that this could lead to a knock-on effect on other departments such as A & E and Orthopaedics and that this could prove to be the thin end of the wedge on the sustainability of maintaining a 24 hour A & E Department in Telford or even the Princess Royal itself as a full District General Hospital.   It is also felt that there is insufficient evidence in the document to back this proposal especially with regard to the demographics of Telford’s population, its place in the wider region as a Growth Point and the much higher level and kind of deprivation in many of its wards which would create additional difficulties, especially with regard to transport, for parents with children ending up in Shrewsbury. 

Urology Services:   The proposal to move Urology In-patients from Shrewsbury to Telford is creating great concerns in Shropshire for much the same reasons as above but in reverse.   The demographics of the County population indicate that it has a much higher proportion than Telford of older males who would be requiring these services.   This too would create transport difficulties for families, but in the other direction. 
Response:
It was felt that the Paediatric Services was the real issue from the Telford point of view.  It was agreed that Cllr. J. Seymour would draft a response that she would then send it to the clerk who would send a letter to comment on the NHS Strategic Service Plan.
CORE STRATEGY:
It was agreed that no further response was required to this consultation beyond the issues originally raised. It is the developmental control policies that will matter. 
603)
INDIVIDUAL UPDATES.

Cllr Betts has established an Energy Group within the parish. The minutes of the first meeting were circulated to the meeting. It was felt that to maintain future links there should always be a nominated councillor on the Energy Group.

It was agreed that a sixteen foot Christmas Tree be order from the Raby Estate for delivery by 27th November.

It was agreed that a payment of £23-28 be made to meet the cost of refreshments at the Energy Evening.

Cllr. Betts pointed out that if the Council needed the Village Hall for additional meetings over and above the level of the past year there would be an additional cost.

Cllr. Betts reported that Mr. Ian Wheeler, T&W Scientific Officer, had not agreed to additional gas monitoring on an annual basis at Smalley Hill and that monitoring would only take place if a need was demonstrated.  Cllr Betts said that the site was now the responsibility T&W and may need monitoring for up to 50 years from closure.

It was agreed that a response to T&W was needed and that copies should go to The Chief Executive, the Council Leader, Mark Pritchard MP and to Cllr Seymour.

Cllr Chancellor reported that everything was moving well ahead for the Bench Walks. The benches were nearly finished and the various dedications agreed.  The power station had agreed that its employees could do the necessary work during power service work time, hopefully during the next 6 to 8 weeks.  The information brochure had been drafted out and an artist had been briefed. An interim account had been requested from Larry Jones.  The Bench Walk will be officially opened by the ANOB Chairman on Saturday 3rd March 2007.
The next issue of the Community News will be in November and include articles on the Parish Council vacancy, Wheels to Work and rats, amongst other material.
As snow warden, Cllr Chancellor confirmed that the route through Willow Moor is now officially to be gritted.

604
FINANCE

The following payments were authorised:

£245.76

S. Hedges


October Salary plus month in hand
£68.08

Inland Revenue

Income tax re October Salary etc,
£131.39

EON UK Energy Service Ltd
Quarterly Maintenance Contract
£246.75

K. Smith Contracting Services
Grass cutting
£77.71

Npower Ltd

Electricity Charges

£11.52

Npower Ltd

Electricity Charges
£5.85

Npower Ltd

Electricity Charges
£15.00

SALC


H&S Course
£15.00

SALC


Budget & Financial Course
£15.00

SALC


Inland Revenue Course
£21.00

SALC


2 AGM Lunches
£23.28

H. Betts


Refreshments for Energy Evening
PARISH PRECEPT 2007/08
Cllr G. Chancellor and the clerk will meet to reconcile this year’s budget and give a projection for the 2007/08 Precept.  The spreadsheet will be sent out with the agenda for a budget meeting to be held at 7.30 pm ahead of the December Parish Council Meeting .

605)
DATES OF THE MEETINGS IN 2007

It was agreed that the schedule for meetings in 2007 would be as follows:

January
8th

- 
Full Council

February
12th

- 
Full Council

March
12th

- 
Full Council

April
2nd 

- 
Full Council

April
23rd 

-
Annual Open Meeting

May
14th

-
Annual General Meeting

June
11th

- 
Full Council

July
9th

- 
Full Council

August


-
No meeting

September 10th

- 
Full Council

October
8th

- 
Full Council

November 12th

- 
Full Council

December 10th

- 
Full Council
606)
DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 11th December 2006 at the Village Hall at 8.00, preceded by a budget meeting at 7.30.

Signed





Date
Chairman
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